Central Park Gardens
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, January 16, 2008
Members Present:
Jan Bower, Emily Griswold, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, Bob Stephenson
1. Updates/Announcements
a.
The grant application has been submitted to Soroptimist International of Davis for $1,000 for tools, tool racks and storage and combination deadbolt door lock.  Emily decided to ask for maximum funding with the qualifier that partial funding would also be useful.  She will check with Judy Schrader to be certain that the application was received since she has not heard from anyone since its submittal.
b.
There have been numerous student and other volunteer groups who have expressed interest in working in the gardens on scheduled workdays.  Emily is getting about one request per week and is concerned about not having enough work to occupy the groups.  The UC Davis Rotaract Club will be assisting with our January 19th work day, and the Davis High Honor Society will be coming to help on March 1.  She is soliciting ideas for additional work projects in the garden for student groups.
c.
Emily presented a map and signboards for upcoming workshops and volunteer opportunities that resulted from a meeting with Willa.  These will be updated routinely and laminated and posted by Willa.

d.
Dorothy is in Australia and left word that a fundraiser soup lunch will be held at Eleanor Roosevelt Circle on May 17 to raise funds for the garden project there.  Dorothy can send a message to Diane Metz, Delynda Eldridge and Kathy Berrettoni asking them to encourage all Master Gardeners to attend.

2. Education Program Development
a.
Peg is on the Education Committee for Master Gardeners with liaison to DCPG.  She presented the schedule for public education classes and events from January through June 2008.  She said some planning has been done for classes from July through December 2008, and as soon as the schedule is finalized, she will email a copy to the steering committee members.  While in a trial mode, the schedule includes many of the same people giving workshops, but it is anticipated that future months will see more Master Gardeners and some specialists outside of the program involved at both DCPG and Woodland Community College.  For example, Steve Hayden, Curator at the Bohart Museum of Entomology at UC Davis, has volunteered to do a session in June on common garden pests.
b.
Peg announced that Jo Peterman volunteered to coordinate publicity for all Master Gardener classes and events and do all the news releases for the major newspapers in this area, including The Davis Enterprise.  Kathy Berrettoni is putting together a bifold brochure for the classes.  Emily pointed out that the signboards and website are our unique advertising methods.  The committee agreed that the process of communication needs to be improved.
b.
Two workshops will be held on January 19, our next workday:  Planning Your Summer Vegetable Garden by Peg Smith from 9 to 9:30 a.m. and Rose Pruning/Tool Use and Care by Linda Parsons from 10-11 a.m.  Easels will be used to advertise the workshops on site.  The times for future workshops may be adjusted after this tryout.  An evaluation form is also needed for comments on improving our workshops and suggestions for topics.  Peg agreed to work on this form.
3. Fundraising Activities
a.
Tax-deductible donations can now be made to the Davis Farmers Market Foundation on our website using JustGive, a secure nonprofit program that connects people with charities in an effort to increase overall giving.  JustGive.org gets a 3% cut on all donations and will issue a monthly check to the Foundation for any donations made through their site for DCPG.
b.
Emily sent out an end of the year letter with the list of our accomplishments to our sponsors and included a message that they can now donate online.
c.
An anonymous donor is interested in donating up to $15K to leverage matching funds from other sources for DCPG.  Ken Hiatt, Deputy City Manager for the City of Davis, has expressed interest in making investments to improve Central Park.  This might be an opportune time to ask the City for matching funds for infrastructure projects using Redevelopment Funds.
4. Sunrise Rotary Grant

a.
Peg and Emily went to the Sunrise Rotary meeting on Friday, January 11, to give a presentation on the activities of DCPG.  Copies of the proposal were placed on each table.  David Morse and Don Saylor gave supportive remarks about the gardens, and everyone at the breakfast meeting seemed enthusiastic about the project; however, there has been no response yet to the proposal.
b.
Rotary gives assistance in two ways:  1) through a grant from the organization or 2) through individual members taking on projects.  Rick Stromberg, a retired high school teacher who was at the meeting, volunteered to take on the fencing project for the Rose and Flower Garden and Meadow areas in February.
c.
If we get the match for the anonymous donor grant, we could use the $15K for the entire remaining infrastructure projects – fencing, tool shed completion and pathways – and then concentrate on education.  Rotary applied for a matching grant from Rotary International, but didn’t get it.  Could we use the anonymous donor grant for matching with a Sunrise Rotary grant?
5. Slosson Grant and Next Steps
a.
A progress or final report is due on the Slosson grant on June 30, 2008.  We need to complete the kiosk for information and donor recognition and any other items listed in the grant budget by that date.  The heavy duty commercial pouch laminator was one of the items listed in the grant, and this will be purchased and kept in Willa’s home office.  Jokingly, Willa will become the “Laminator Queen.”  We need a design for the kiosk, but it was decided to keep it on the “back burner” for now since we have a lot going on that should be finished before we start another project.  The signboards are also very adequate.  When we turn in an interim report to Slosson, we can mention that we are working on the design and completion of the kiosk.
b.
We will also wait to do a professionally designed brochure until this summer and continue to use the in-house developed brochure until then.  Our priorities right now are:  1) educational programs and 2) upcoming funding opportunities to match the anonymous donation.
c.
In addition to the two priorities mentioned above, we have some planting priorities.  These are:  1) new California native plants along the pathways, 2) raised areas and surrounding beds in the sensory garden, 3) around the flagpole in the waterwise garden (lower priority).  Planted the areas around the vegetable garden is also a priority.  The ultimate design of the vegetable garden with greater access for people of all abilities will depend on our current testing of how the garden space accommodates a workshop audience.  Hopefully, we can build the seat walls this spring and begin work on the sensory garden, which should have plants for sound, sight, smell, taste and touch.
6. Davis Home and Garden Show

a.
Booth Participants:  Collaboration has been confirmed for a shared garden booth at the show for the UC Davis Arboretum, California Center for Urban Horticulture, Yolo County Master Gardeners and City of Davis Healthy Garden Program/OWOW.  We have not heard the intentions of the Woodland Library Rose Club, TREE Davis or Davis Garden Club, which were also mentioned.
b.
Booth Elements and Staffing:  Nancy Houlding is Special Events Coordinator for Master Gardeners and should be involved.  Mary Yaussy is working on DCPG ideas for the booth, including selling kneeling pads and t-shirts with our logo.  It was decided that we could sell/give away seed packets, but not plants.  The Master Gardeners are planning two talks, one on worm composting and another on vegetable gardening.  The Arboretum will also provide two talks and the City will provide one talk.  We need to keep in mind that we are doing this booth to build an awareness of our program, make the public aware of our schedule for education classes, and raise funds.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee

